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Subject: Evergreen Recycling & Disposal Landfill, Wood County 
Ohio Administrative Code (OAC) Rule 3745-27-10(C)(7)(g) Non-Approval 

Dear Mr. Lonneman: 

On April 9, 2018, the Ohio Environmental Protection Agency (Ohio EPA), Division of 
Materials and Waste Management (DMWM), Northwest District Office (NWDO) received 
a document titled "Groundwater Quality Statistical Analysis Program (Revision 11)" dated 
April 5, 2018. The document was submitted in accordance with OAC Rule 3745-27- 
10(C)(7)(g) by Eagon & Associates, Inc. on behalf of Waste Management and requested 
to update the background data for monitoring well MW-1 5-LTR at Evergreen Recycling & 
Disposal Facility (Facility) located in Wood County. Waste Management is the owner of 
the Facility. 

Pursuant to OAC Rule 3745-27-10(C)(7)(g), background data can be added only in blocks 
of data resulting from the analysis of four or more statistically independent samples after 
the data have been statistically compared to the current background data and no 
statistical differences are detected, unless another method is deemed acceptable to the 
director. 

Waste Management has proposed using previously statistically significant chloride and 
sodium data in the statistical background database for monitoring well MW-15LTR. From 
2003 to 2014, chloride concentrations at the monitoring well MW-15LTR location ranged 
from 5.6 mg/L to 7.5 mg/L and sodium concentrations ranged from 97 mg/L to 150 mg/L. 
Beginning in 2015, both parameters increased. Concentrations of total dissolved solids 
and magnesium at monitoring well MW-15LTR also show slight increasing trends 
recently. 
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Monitoring well MW-15LTR was installed in 2003 as a replacement monitoring well for 
monitoring well MW-I5LT, which had been exhibiting statistically significant increases for 
chloride. At that time, Waste Management proposed to install a replacement well, 
monitoring well MW-15LTR, suspecting that the statistically significant increase in 
chloride might have been occurring due to the structural integrity of the well being 
compromised. However, this speculation was never proven. 
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Environmental Review Appeals Commission 
30 East Broad Street, 4th  Floor 

Columbus, Ohio 43215 



Sincerely, 

Craig W. Butler 
D i rector 
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